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Welcome to our School of Ocean Sciences (SOS) newsletter which incorporates the alumni newsletter “The Bridge”. In
these exceptional days of lockdown we are happy to be able to bring you the latest news and successes from the school,
and also from some of our graduates. We are excited to share a range of our research highlights, including important
research on tracking the COVID-19 virus. We apologise that, due to the lockdown, we are not able to bring you as much
alumni news as usual, but this will leave more for the next edition!

A clear message from the current situation is that we can’t fight nature, and so we must focus our minds on the need to
develop a more sustainable future. Before lockdown we had the great pleasure of welcoming back SOS alumna Professor
Jacqueline McGlade to give a public lecture on the oceans and sustainability.

We are also pleased to be able to celebrate 52 years of world leading science from our research vessels, The Prince
Madogs. Finally as a reminder of how beautiful our surroundings area, we've included some of the stunning pictures
entered in our recent student photo competition.

We hope that you are all safe and healthy and enjoy sharing our achievements.

Tom Rippeth, Editor

2020
OPEN DAYS

Virtual Open Days:
3rd June, 27th June and 8th July
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MAKING A DIFFERENCE IN THE
CURRENT CRISIS

Ocean Science research to improve prediction of Covid-19
hotspots

Researchers from the Schools
of Ocean Sciences and Natural
Sciences at Bangor University
are analysing samples from
sewage taken from water
treatment plants across Wales.
In doing this they hope to be able to map the
numbers of people infected in different areas.
The team are using method which they have

- originally developed for monitoring norovirus in
waste water.

School of Ocean Science’s Dr Shelagh Malham
explains: “Because infected individuals start
to shed the virus in faeces anything from 5 days to two weeks before the onset of the COVID-19 symptoms, the amount
of the virus found in sewage at water treatment plants gives advanced warning of the levels of virus developing in the
communities served by the treatment plant.”

Talking to the BBC about this monitoring programme, Prof Davey Jones of the School of Natural Sciences said: “It maybe
gives us a two weeks window in which we can actually monitor whether Covid-19 is going up or down in the population
before it actually hits the hospitals.”

https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-wales-52544247

He also commented that it is an effective virus tracing method which is relatively cheap and simple, because the sewage
system captured data on a large majority of the population. Here in Wales, 75% of the population are connected to 21
individual treatment plants operated by Welsh Water.

The data produced by this analysis also reveals the proportion of virus carriers there are who haven't showing symptoms,
or have only experienced very mild symptoms, but could be an important source of infection.

Commenting further, Davey Jones explained:
“Looking at the genetic code of the virus, we
can see whether different parts of Wales have
different areas being infected by different
strains of the virus,” he said. “We could also
drill into individual regions within a city such as
Cardiff, and evaluate whether different parts of
the city are more infected than others.”

This research is funded by NERC and involves
Welsh Water. The results are being fed through
to the UK government’s Department for
Environment, Food and Rural Affairs (Defra)
and the Technical Advisory Board of the Welsh
Government.




Ocean Sciences staff and students help effort to provide persona
protect equipment for frontline workers

Following an early call by Ester Howie, prompted by a plea from local GP practices,
many SOS staff have been involved in making protective equipment for frontline
workers through a major University effort co-ordinated by M-Sparc (the Science
Park in Gaerwen support by Bangor University).

Peter Lawrence of the School of Ocean Sciences alone has produced over 300 recyclable headbands for units for use by
the NHS, and a further 50 or so for local shops.

This tremendous voluntary effort has so far produced over 6,000 face
masks, which is more than required by the local health care services, and so
masks have been made available to other key workers in the Anglesey area.

M-Sparc Science Park Susan Allender of the School of Ocean
Sciences constructing protective face
masks.

University Sports Hall becomes a field hospital

In a further effort to help fight the virus, the University Sports Hall, on Ffriddoedd
Road has been turned into a field hospital, Ysbyty Enfys Bangor.

A project of this sort would normally take 16 months to complete, but was completed in just 16 days. Ysbyty Enfys
provides around 250 additional beds for North West Wales. The University has also made Halls accommodation available
for health care workers.

At the time of writing the Covid-19 infection rate is reaching its peak in North Wales and this new field hospital will be
particularly important in supporting our existing ICUs.



LOOKING TO THE FUTURE

We were delighted to host our annual careers fair at the School of Ocean Sciences



FOLLOWING IN THE FOOTSTEPS OF
NANSEN

— the Greenland
Crossing Expedition

Last May SOS Geophysics
PhD student Katie Retallick
set off on an adventure

of a lifetime, following in
the footsteps, or should
we say ski tracks, of the
great polar explorer and
oceanographer Fredtjof
Nansen, in skiing across
the central Greenland
Icecap.

But before she could set off there were a couple of barriers to her plan. Although she could ski, downhill, to a reasonable
standard she had never skied cross country or toured anywhere. She also had limited experience of camping in snow. To
overcome this she joined a 5 day polar training course where she learned how to cross-country ski and then to ski pulling
a pulk (sled).




After the polar training she travelled
to Svalbard, at 78°N, where she took

a skidoo from the main settlement of
Longyearbyen to the East coast. From
there she jumped on her skis and
crossed the island of Spitsbergen from
East to West over a 10 day period. After
2 years, with experience of skiing and
living in all conditions, Katie decided
she was ready for the expedition to
cross Greenland!

Ahead of the expedition Katie undertook
a rigorous training programme of
running and hillwalking, and kept

that going, but the main addition to
training was tyre pulling (much to

the amusement of her neighbours

in the small Sonwdonia village of
Penmachno!).

In May 2019, Katie joined a group of 5 to
fly to the West coast of Greenland, via
Copenhagen, arriving in Kangerlussuag



After 10 days with nothing to see

but the snow and sky, the team

came across DYE II, an abandoned
US early warning station from the
Cold War. Exploring inside was a
great contrast to their trip so far,

and they were amazed to see that
everything had been left as it was
when the station was last used in the
1990s. The large radar, televisions,
VHS players, furniture and even food
remained in place (although the beer
bottles were empty!). It provided

a nice break from skiing and an

opportunity to see what it must have

" been like to operate in such a remote
environment.

The team continued East reaching
the summit of the icecap at 2,500m
on the 18th day of skiing. Any
thoughts of it being all downhill from




JACQUI MCGLADE WELCOMED BACK TO
BANGOR

We were pleased to welcome Ocean Sciences alumna
Jacqueline McGlade back to Bangor to give a public
lecture entitled ‘The Future of our Oceans’ in March.

In her lecture, McGlade drew on her own research on plastics in our seas. She
demonstrated that banning single-use plastics is not enough to safeguard the
health of our oceans, and that what is needed is a complete redesign of global
production systems. She then outlined ways that we can work to “conserve
and sustainably use the oceans, seas and marine resources for sustainable
development” (one of the UN’s Sustainable Development Goals) in the face of
unsustainable consumption and production and the rapidly changing climate.

Jacqueline McGlade is the Frank Jackson Foundation
Professor of the Environment at Gresham College. She is
also Professor of Resilience and Sustainable Development
at University College London and Professor and Director
of the Sekenani Research Centre of the Maasai Mara
University in Kenya.

She served as Executive Director of the European
Environment Agency from 2003-2013, and from 2014-2017
was Chief Scientist and Director of the Science Division

of the United Nations Environment Programme based in
Nairobi. She studied at the Universities of Bangor, Guelph
(Canada) and Cambridge, and is an Honorary Fellow of
Bangor University.

Marine Biology group at Sherkin Island, July 1975,
Jacqui is front row, 3rd from right.
(photo courtesy of Chris Wallas
chris.wallas@mdba-systems.com)

TOP 70
GLOBALLY FOR
SUSTAINABILITY

Bangor University has recently been ranked among the top 70 global universities,
for their work toward the United Nations Sustainable Development Goals.
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This is a major achievement and recognition for our University, and clearly acknowledges the excellent progress we are
making towards becoming ‘a Sustainable University".

Bangor University is the only Welsh institution listed and is among 15 other UK Universities in the ranking’s own definition
of the top 70 in the Impact Rankings.

Research within the School of Ocean Sciences continues to contribute towards the United Nations Sustainable
Development Goals. This includes blue carbon research, the development of more sustainable fisheries including capture
techniques, hatcheries and aquaculture, and the development and resource assessment of offshore renewable energy.
www.timeshighereducation.com/rankings/impact/2020




Mangroves and blue carbon

Dr Martin Skov and other SOS scientists, with colleagues in Kenya and the UK, have
been promoting mangrove restoration and conservation in East Africa since the
early 2000s.

Research on mangrove ecology and carbon-sequestration eventually formed the scientific basis for setting up the world’s
first community-led project to finance conservation activities through ‘blue carbon’ trading.

The ‘Mikoko Pamoja’ project in Gazi Bay, 50km south of Mombasa in Kenya has been selling carbon certificates on the
voluntary carbon market since its initiation in 2013. These certificates trade the exact amount of carbon emission that has
been avoided through protecting the forest against illegal cutting.

The money arising from carbon trading are used to fund community activities associated with protecting the mangrove,
including local environmental jobs and the costs of planting and patrolling protected areas. The rest of the funds are
spent on activities that benefit the
livelihoods of the villages surrounding
the mangrove, such as a new wing in a
local school, new clean water supplies
and the purchase of teaching materials.

Since the initiation of Mikoko Pamoja
the state of mangroves across Gazi

Bay have greatly improved, including in
areas well outside the zones designated
for protection. Thus, local mangrove
protection can generate wide benefits
to the broader environment and to the
people whose livelihoods depend on
that environment.

This year, a new, similar project was
launched in another Bay in Kenya: the
Vanga Blue Forests projects is the
second such community project in the
world. You can find more information
about Mikoko Pamoja here www.
mangrovealliance.org/mikoko-pamoja,
or by visiting the website of the ‘ACES’
charity that we set up to promote
similar projects across East Africa.
Www.aces-org.co.uk/
mikoko-pamoja-project




Development of tools to assist the development of sustainable
fisheries

To assess the impact of trawl fishing on the sea and the rate at which it recovers
Drs Lowri Evans, Jenny Shepperson and Professor Jan Hiddink have recently
developed a web-based application, the Benthic Impacts Tool, which performs a
quantitative assessment of the impact of bottom-towed fishing gear on the seabed.

Based on recent research, the Benthic Impacts Tool focuses on the ratio between depletion and recovery of animals living
on the seabed. One version of the tool has been created to aid in assessments for the Marine Stewardship Council and
another version for adaptive management of Marine Protected Areas in the UK. They are now working to ensure a future
of evidence-based decision making in fisheries management and research.

The School of Ocean Sciences is also home

to the only marine ornamental fish research
hatchery in the UK. It has been developed as part
of the SustaiNable Aquariums Project (SNAP); a
collaborative research and development project
between The Deep, Merlin Entertainments Ltd
(SEA LIFE), the Zoological Society of London (ZSL)
and the Centre for Applied Marine Sciences. This
® unique facility is run by Dr Tom Galley and Dr Nick
Jones..




INTRODUCTIONS, PROMOTIONS AND
AWARDS

Dr Martyn Kurr

Lecturer in Marine Biology/Ecology



James Waggitt

Lecturer in Marine Biology/Ecology

James was recently appointed as a permanent lecturer at
the School of Ocean Sciences, following approximately 2
years on a fixed-term contract in the same role.

He completed a BSc and MRes in Marine Biology at
Plymouth University between 2006 and 2010 where he
first became fascinated by seabirds — in particular, their
at-sea distribution and behaviour. Following a summer of
volunteering at seabird colonies across the UK in 2011,
James subsequently completed a PhD on seabird ecology
under the supervision of Beth Scott at the University of
Aberdeen. He then joined the School of Ocean Sciences as
a Research Officer.

His current research aims to understand responses of



Yueng-Djern Lenn (promoted to Reader)

Yueng is a physical oceanographer with interests in understanding the physical
processes which support the ocean overturning circulation and how they impact
climate in the polar oceans. Her current focus is on the impact of Arctic sea ice
retreat on midlatitude weather and the impact of declining sea ice on primary
production in the Arctic. Originally from Singapore, Yueng is a Cambridge
graduate who studied for her PhD at the SCRIPPs Oceanographic Institution in
the US. During this time she published the first ever observations of an Ekman
Spiral in the Ocean. She moved to Bangor as a Post Doc researcher in 2007,
joining Tom Rippeth and John Simpson'’s research group, and was subsequently
awarded a NERC independent research fellowship.

Yueng also co-ordinates educational outreach and STEM activity across the
School of Ocean Sciences. This work was recognised when she reached the
national finals of the 2018 Womenspire Awards.

In the photo, Yueng is demonstrating how water can become supercooled below
its usual freezing point due to the high pressure at the base of glaciers.

Mattias Green (promoted to Personal Chair)

Mattias is a physical oceanographer who specialises in using models and
observations to explore how the tides interact with other components of the
Earth system and how these interactions change over long timescales. His
major discoveries include a ‘super tidal cycle’ linked to continental drift, which
helps explain the age of the moon. He is also collaborating with scientists from
Oxford and Upsala in looking at the role of tides in a key stage of the evolution of
life on Earth, the development of quadrupeds.

More recently he has teamed up with collaborators from NASA to investigate
how tides lead to the demise of life on in the planet Venus (a paper downloaded
over 6,000 times since it was published last year).

Mattias is originally from Sweden having undertaken his PhD Physical



Ocean Sciences Successes in this year’s Student Led Teaching
Awards

We are thrilled that Ocean
Sciences Dr Sarah Zylinski
was the outright winner of the
“Student Engagement Award”.

In their citation the Students Union described
Sarah as “a key figure in the relationship between
Course Reps and the School of Ocean Sciences,
helping students to drive change in the School”.

As well as the school being nominated for the
“School of the Year” award, Ocean Sciences

staff also featured strongly in the final of other
categories. lan McCarthy and Adel Heenan were
both nominated for Post Graduate Teacher of

the Year award. Dei Huws and lan MacCarthy
were both nominated for the Teacher of the Year
award. Craig Robinson was nominated for the
New Teacher of the Year award. Stefanie Kraft for
the Academic Support Staff Member of the Year
and senior tutor Dr Laura Grange was nominated
for “Outstanding Pastoral Support”.

Commenting on the results head of school Professor John TutiwtarthesulJ.4 Td[As wel)2 andiGoth nom(ea.2 seel?2 (ea R) to driv)4



Tsunami video wins Silver Publishers’ Award of the Geographical
Association

An educational video on tsunamis, made by Time for Geography in collaboration
with Bangor University and the University of Dundee, has received the 2020 Silver
Publishers’ Award by the Geographical Association.

The Silver Award is the highest accolade given annually for materials associated with geography in schools and colleges
that make a significant contribution to geographical education and professional development.




SOS RESEARCH HIGHLIGHTS

Scientists complete largest global assessment of ocean warming
Impacts

A group of international marine scientists, including SOS’s Prof Jan Hiddink, have
compiled the most comprehensive assessment of how ocean warming is affecting
the mix of species in our oceans — and explained how some marine species
manage to keep their cool.

Researchers from the UK, Japan, Australia, USA, Germany, Canada, South Africa and New Zealand analysed three million
records of thousands of species from 200 ecological communities across the globe.

Reviewing data from 1985 — 2014, the team showed how subtle changes in the movement of species that prefer cold-
water or warm-water, in response to rising temperatures, made a big impact on the global picture.

The findings, published in the journal Nature Climate Change, show how warm-water species increase and cold-water
marine species become less successful as the global temperature rises. However, the study also suggests that some
cold-water species will continue to thrive by seeking refuge in cooler, deeper water.

Commenting, Prof Hiddink said:

“This research shows that shifts in the fished species in response to climate change are predictable, giving the fisheries
industry and ecosystems managers a opportunity to anticipate and prepare for these changes”

The truly global study looked at data from the North Atlantic, Western Europe, Newfoundland and the Labrador Sea, east
coast USA, the Gulf of Mexico, and the North Pacific from California to Alaska.

While the global warming trend was widely seen, the North Atlantic showed the largest rise in average temperature
during the time period. However, for fish communities in the Labrador Sea, where the temperature at 100 metres deep
can be as much as five degrees Celsius cooler than the surface, moving deeper in the water column allowed the cold-




An underwater turbulance glider.
Copyright: Rockland Scientific

Wind rows illustrated in this seascape
looking towards Penmaenmawr

Underwater Gliders help improve weather
forecasts

New measurements of how waters mix just below the
surface of the Atlantic Ocean are to be used to improve
weather forecasts.

The water turbulence was measured by an underwater ‘glider’ and the results
of the research, led by Bangor University researcher Natasha Lucas with Tom
Rippeth, are published in a new Journal paper.

Our weather is largely driven by heat supplied to the atmosphere by the ocean.
In order to be able to make reliable seasonal predictions of the weather, it

is vital that the transfer of heat from the ocean to atmosphere is correctly
predicted.

A key process in determining this transfer of heat is ‘Langmuir circulation’, or
wind rows, which we often see in lakes and the ocean in windy conditions.
Commenting on the work, lead author Natasha Lucas, of Bangor University's
School of Ocean Sciences says:

“We have known for a while that it is likely that Langmuir processes are
important in determining the exchange of heat between the ocean and the
atmosphere. However, to accurately represent these processes we needed to be
able to make measurements of turbulence close to the ocean surface.

The recent development of underwater gliders from which we can measure
turbulence over recent years has enabled us to be able to make the
measurements near the sea surface. In this new paper, we report a series of
measurements made using an underwater glider in the mid-Atlantic Ocean
during an autumn storm. These new measurements are being used by the Met
Office to improve weather forecasts.”

Professor Stephen Belcher, Chief Scientist at the Met Office and a co-author on
the paper said:

“Getting the interaction between the atmosphere and oceans right is important
to all that the Met Office does, from weather forecasts to climate projections.
This work is already being implemented into Met Office forecasts systems, and
we should be seeing the benefit soon.”

Lucas, N., Grant, A. L. M., Rippeth, T.P,, Polton, J., Palmer, M., Brannigan, L.
& Belcher, S. E. (2019). Evolution of Oceanic Near Surface Stratification in
Response to an Autumn Storm. Journal of Physical Oceanography. 49(11),
2961-2978.

https://www.bangor.ac.uk/news/research/
underwater-gliders-help-improve-weather-forecasts-42324







Use of LED lights substantially reduce the number of unwanted
fish in trawl nets

A new study by has shown that by attaching LED lights to larger holes in fishing
nets, which are intended to allow unwanted species to escape, bycatch is greatly

reduced.

The study was conducted off the Isle of Man, from the Prince Madog, and found that whilst existing technology to reduce




DRATM THE OCEAMS
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A new image of U-87 which was
damaged and sunk on Christmas Day
1917

University’s U-Boat research featured in
“Drain the Oceans”

School of Ocean Science’s research vessel the Prince
Madog, has surveyed numerous shipwreck sites in the
Irish Sea as part of a joint research project with the
Royal Commission on Ancient & Historic Monuments
in Wales's Heritage Lottery funded project:
Commemorating the Forgotten U-boat War around the
Welsh Coast, 1914-18.

This work has recently featured in the
“Drain the Oceans” series on National
Geographic TV Channel.

A team of staff from the School

of Ocean Sciences, led by Dr Mike
Roberts, have been using a multibeam
sonar system and the latest imaging
techniques to reveal underwater
wrecks from the Great War.

The sonar system on the Prince Madog
generates very high resolution, three-
dimensional models of the seafloor as
the research vessel moves through the
water over it, and these models can
allow researchers to identify objects at
near centimetre scale. In water depths
of 100 metres, typically found in the
Irish Sea, the team are generating
models and images of wrecks that can
help marine archaeologists confirm
their identity and even provide evidence
of their demise.

Dr Mike Roberts explains why the information is so valuable:

“While these wartime relics can provide valuable information to historians and
archaeologists, they may also help lead to the birth of a new industry. The data
we're collecting is providing unique insights into how these wrecks influence

physical and biological processes in the marine environment. This information
is being used to support the ambitions of the marine renewable energy sector.

https://www.bangor.ac.uk/news/research/
university-s-u-boat-research-featured-in-drain-the-oceans-41921

In coming months we plan a series of social media releases under the title “O
Dan y DWr (Beneath the Water)” where we highlight other discoveries made in
the seas around Anglesey.

https.//www.facebook.com/sosbangor
https://twitter.com/sos_bangor_uni




Discovery of a WW2 Landing Craft off Wales ends 77 year old
mystery

A collaboration between a team at the School of Ocean Sciences at Bangor
University, with nautical archaeologist and historian Dr Innes McCartney from
Bournemouth University, has resulted in the unexpected discovery and the
identification of a landing craft which was mysteriously lost at sea during WW2.

Multibeam sonar data collected from a known -
shipwreck site off Bardsey Island by the Bangor team -~ | LCT 326 Fore Section |
using the research vessel Prince Madog in 2019, has -

recently been identified as a World War 2 landing craft
reportedly lost off the Isle of Man.

LCT 326 was a Mk Il ‘Landing Craft Tank’ designed to
land armoured vehicles during amphibious operations,
she was built in Middlesbrough and launched in April
1942. These highly specialised vessels were built

in large numbers in the last years of WW2 and were
extensively used during the D-day operations of June
1944. LCT 326 disappeared while transiting from
Scotland to Devon in February 1943 with the loss of
fourteen crew. The Admiralty listed the cause of the
loss at the time to bad weather or collision with a mine Bu ﬁ
off the Isle of Man, however this new research now s | RANGOR
places the wreck over 100 miles away off Bardsey

Island, North Wales.

Dr Innes McCartney said: “The wreck of LCT 326 is one of over 300 sites in Welsh waters which have been surveyed by
the Prince Madog, and the aim of this particular piece of research is to identify as many offshore wrecks in Welsh waters
as possible and shed light on their respective maritime heritage. This aspect of the project has resulted in many new and
exciting discoveries relating to both world wars, of which LCT 326 is just one example.

The sonar data will also play a pivotal role in helping develop the offshore renewable energy sector in Wales via the
Bangor University led SEACAMS2 research project, which is examining the effect that shipwrecks have on the marine
environment.

Lead Bangor researcher Dr Michael Roberts said: “Establishing the identity of these offshore wrecks and thereby
determining how long they have been submerged is crucial in helping us understand how structures interact with marine
processes on timescales that are of great interest to the marine renewable energy industry.

“Wrecks such as LCT 326 and their associated physical and ecological ‘footprints’ can often provide us with preliminary
insights on the nature and properties of the surrounding seabed without having to undertake more complex, challenging
and expensive geoscientific surveys.”

Initial analysis of the sonar data obtained from the site,
including the wreck dimensions and general appearance
suggested the wreck was an LCT, further archival research
identified the remains as most likely being LCT 326.

This vessel appears to have foundered in heavy seas
sometime some 25 miles further south than it was last
seen, and probably broke in half just forward of the bridge,
with both halves staying afloat long enough to have become
separated by 130m. The sonar data clearly shows key
features of the vessel such as its distinctive landing gangway
and stern deck house and although the cause of the loss of
this vessel remains unknown (mine explosion or collision
cannot be absolutely ruled out), the evidence suggests this
may have been nothing more than a tragic marine accident.

‘Echoes from the Deep: Modern Reflections on our Maritime | CT 326 was a Mk IIl ‘Landing Craft Tank’ designed to land
Past’ is funded by the Leverhulme Trust and will be published armoured vehicles during amphibious operations.

in 2021. Image courtesy Imperial War Museum




Research highlights from elsewhere in the

COLLEGE OF ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENCES
AND ENGINEERING



PHOTO COMPETITION

During the winter of 2019/20 we ran a photographic
competition and were extremely impressed with the
high standard of entries from our talented students.

As there were so many excellent entries, we're showing half of them here and
half in the next edition. Many of these photos were taken on student field trips.

The winning entry received the most likes on www.facebook.com/sosbangor

First Prize

This stunning image of a Dahlia Anemone (Urticina felina) was taken by AJ
Jones, Marine Biology and Zoology undergraduate, during the annual field trip
to the Anglesey Sea Zoo. During the trip the students observed many different
marine species that reside around the UK.

Well done AJ!

Our thanks go to everyone who took part, taking wonderful photos and
supporting the competition by sharing and liking on social media.



Second and third places were both taken by Laura Giaretta, first year Marine Biology and Oceanography.

“The manta’s picture has been taken in the Lisbon Sea Zoo and it symbolises the beginning of my passion for marine
creatures.

The frog’s picture shows how camouflage skills can make even the smallest animals the most fascinating.”
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Celebrating over 50 years of

Prince Madog science
by Katrien Van Landeghem and Tom Rippeth






Ocean Challenge,



Figure 6 The water column structure running west-
north-west from the mouth of the River Mersey (left-
hand side of section) to the north of Anglesey and across
the western Irish Sea front to north of Lambay Island
(see Figure 5). The three sections are (a) temperature
(°C), (b) salinity (p.s.u.), and (c) J, (kgm®). Liverpool
Bay, the 4°W front and the Irish Sea front are labelled for
purposes of this article. (Reproduced from Rippeth et al.,
2001; © 2001 American Meteorological Society (AMS).)

Ocean Challenge, Vol. 24, No.1 (publ. 2020)

Figure 7
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Over the past 10 years the Prince Madog has been
an important component of Bangor University’s
programme providing fsheries advice to the Isle of
Man Government. Each spring the Prince Madog
has provided a platform for a two-week survey of
Manx scallop stocks, sampling fxed stations cov-
ering both king and queen scallop fsheries within
the Isle of Man’s territorial sea. A set of four survey
dredges are towed at each station and the number,
age and weights of scallops caught are recorded
along with information on bycatch. The data

Ocean Challenge, Vol. 24, No.1 (publ. 2020)
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WHERE ARE THEY NOW?

Bangor Marine Biology graduate Alison Towner is a star of a new Channel 4 show
“Work on the Wild Side: Wildlife heroes™.

- ;. | The series follows conservationists in South Africa as
i they work to rescue, rehabilitate and return to the wild
=== = some of the world’s most endangered species.

—

Alison is originally from Ramsbottom in Lancashire
and has held a fascination for sharks and other marine
: life since a very early age. After graduating from
- Bangor, Alison moved to South Africa to take up a job
— with the Dyer Island Conservation Trust and works
on the conservation of the “Marine Big 5” - sharks,

penguins, whales, seals and dolphins, raising global
awareness of their plight.

Speaking to the Bury Times Alison said: “I got my love
of marine life from my late father who was an ocean
enthusiast, loved sealife and even wrote a novel.

“He had a huge impact on me and really inspired me
for the five years he was with me.”

L. .

“The show follows a select group of Brits working in conservation, so it shows my daily work which involves going out and
tagging Great White sharks, rescuing penguins and helping raise awareness.”

The Channel 4 series “Work on the Wild Side: Wildlife Heroes” is currently showing at 4pm week days.

Starr Sams (BSc Marine Vertebrate Zoology)
Intern at Bimini Biological Field Station (Sharklab)

| have always been crazy about sharks and | chose to come to Bangor because
of the specific Marine Vertebrate Zoology degree programme that enabled me to
focus my studies on the areas that interested me most. The quality of teaching
exceeded my expectations and | feel very fortunate to have been taught by active
researchers who are experts within their fields.

My experiences as an Undergraduate in Bangor gave me the confidence and skills
required to pursue my dreams and go to work with Sharks in the Bahamas after
graduation. The diversity of modules within my degree course gave me so many
beneficial skills,
from statistics and
data collection

to practical lab
skills that | have
used every day within this role. Working as a Peer Guide
and assisting with University Open Days really boosted my
confidence when int